
 

Celebration of Eucharist 
Saturday Vigil ............................... 4:00 pm 
Sunday……….……..9:00 am & 11:00 am 

Monday & Thursday ..................... 6:30 pm 
Tuesday & Friday ......................... 8:15 am 
Holy Day ..... 8:15 am, 12:00pm & 6:30 pm 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Friday .................... 9:00 am−4:00 pm 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday ........................................ 3:00 pm 

 

Rosary  
is prayed after the Tuesday and Friday 

morning Masses. 
 

Marriage 
Arrangements are to be made at least six 

months in advance.  Please call  
Fr. Sal at the Parish Office. 

 

Baptisms 
Expectant parents are to attend a Baptism 

Class prior to making Baptismal 
arrangements. 

 

140 RICHMOND ROAD 

EUCLID, OHIO 44143 
 

Website: www.saintjohnofthecross.org 

Parish Office: 216-289-0770  

Parish Staff 
Rev. Salvatore M. Ruggeri..................................................... Pastor 

Rev. Timothy Buyansky, OSB .................................... Weekend Assistant 

Rev. Edward E. Mehok ............................................... Weekend Assistant 

Rev. Mr. Charles Doerpers ............................................................ Deacon 

Martha Dodd.......................................... Principal for Student Success at 

 Ss. Robert and William School 

Kate Fraser………………………………………………..Youth Minister 

Richard Grebenc……………………………………….Pastoral Associate 

Ben Koval….………………….……………Director of Music & Liturgy 

Kay Magri.. ................................................................. Business Manager 

 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday−Friday ............................................................. 8:00 am−4:00 pm 

Saturday ......................................................................... 9:00 am−1:00 pm 
 

Parish Membership 
All are welcome! 

Please register at the Parish Office. 

    SAINT JOHN OF THE CROSS 
R O M A N  C A T H O L I C  P A R I S H  

JANUARY 8, 2017  • EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday:  Is 60:1-6/Ps 72/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6 
  Mt 2:1-12 
Monday:  Is 42:1-4, 6-7 or Acts 10:34-38/Ps 29 
  Mt 3:13-17 
Tuesday:  Heb 2:5-12/Ps 8/Mk 1:21-28 or  
  Heb 1:1-6 and 2:5-12/Ps 8 
  Mk 1:14-20 and 1:21-28 
Wednesday:  Heb 2:14-18/Ps 105/Mk 1:29-39 
Thursday:  Heb 3:7-14/Ps 95/Mk 1:40-45 
Friday:  Heb 4:1-5, 11/Ps 78/Mk 2:1-12 
Saturday:  Heb 4:12-16/Ps 19/Mk 2:13-17 
Next Sunday:  Is 49:3, 5-6/Ps 40/1 Cor 1:1-3 
  Jn 1:29-34  
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ST. JOHN OF THE CROSS  
PRAYER NETWORK HOTLINE 

216-289-0770 ext. 33 
 

Call and leave a short message regarding your re-
quest.  Let us know when your request has been 
answered. We can also offer prayers of thanksgiv-
ing. All information will be kept confidential. 

Epiphany of the Lord 

"They prostrated themselves and did him hom-
age." The Magi were men of great faith. Their 
worldly position and power could have made 
them scoff at the sight of this humble infant. 
Their treasury of wealth could have blinded 
them to the true value of this child king. But in-
stead these men placed themselves at the feet 
of Jesus in a gesture of complete submission. 
Then, as a sign of their devotion, they "opened 
their treasures" and offered this baby costly and 
precious gifts. Only a deep and sincere faith 
could justify such a surprising scene. Real faith 
often runs contrary to worldly wisdom. Without 
the firm belief that Jesus was the Messiah, it 
would seem absurd to travel all those miles and 
part with all that gold, much less to bow down in 
the presence of a poor child. But the eyes of 
faith can see much more than the eyes of the 
world alone. The Magi understood that all the 
prestige and possessions of the earth are noth-
ing in comparison to the kingdom of heaven. 
They wanted to use their worldly wealth to give 
glory to the King of Kings, rather than for their 
own glory. Taking the Three Kings as models, 
we can examine our own lives. Are we willing to 
"travel" for our faith, leaving our comfort zone for 
the sake of the Gospel? Are we willing to share 
our "wealth" to glorify God? Are we willing to 
submit our desires and plans to the authority of 
Christ? As we begin the journey of this New 
Year, let us resolve to follow in the faithful foot-
steps of the Magi.  

 
 
 

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHIES TO THE  

FAMILIES OF: 

Geraldine Smiciklas 

Doris Shell 

Barbara DeProspero 

MAY THEY KNOW THE PEACE AND COMFORT 
OF GOD’S LOVE AND FIND STRENGTH IN THE 

SUPPORT OF FAMILY AND OUR  
PARISH COMMUNITY. 
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FROM THE DESK OF OUR PASTOR 
 
 
 
 

I am often asked about whether or not cremation is an option for Catholics.  The truth 
is that cremation has been an acceptable practice since the 1960’s.  But as cremation 
becomes more popular throughout the world, the Vatican felt that it was necessary to 
clarify her position regarding the specifics of cremation and the Church’s teaching on 
the resurrection of the body.  So, on October 25, 2016, the Congregation for the Doc-
trine of the Faith issued a document entitled Ad resurgendum cum Christo (To Rise 

with Christ) "regarding the burial of the deceased and the conservation of the ashes in the case of crema-
tion." 

Nothing has changed in Church teaching.  Instead, this document is a restatement of previous guidelines due 
to the widespread mishandling of cremated remains. 

Here are some of the more important points made in the document which can be read in its entirety on our 
website. 

 The Church insistently recommends that the bodies of the deceased be buried in cemeteries or other sa-
cred places as burial is above all the most fitting way to express faith and hope in the resurrection of the 
body and shows the great dignity of the human body. 

 Burial in cemeteries or other sacred places encourages family members and the whole Christian commu-
nity to pray for and remember the dead. 

 Through the practice of burying the dead in cemeteries, in churches or their environs, Christian tradition 
has upheld the relationship between the living and the dead and has opposed any tendency to minimize, 
or relegate to the purely private sphere, the event of death and the meaning it has for Christians. 

 In circumstances when cremation is chosen this choice must never violate the explicitly-stated or infera-
ble wishes of the deceased faithful. 

 The Church raises no doctrinal objections to this practice, since cremation of the deceased's body does 
not affect his or her soul. 

 In the absence of motives contrary to Christian doctrine, the Church, after the celebration of the funeral 
rite, accepts cremation. 

 When, for legitimate motives, cremation of the body has been chosen, the ashes of the faithful must be 
laid to rest in a sacred place, that is, in a cemetery or, in certain cases, in a church or an area, 
which has been set aside for this purpose. 

 Placing the ashes in a sacred place "prevents the faithful departed from being forgotten or their remains 
from being shown a lack of respect," which is more likely to happen as time goes on and the people clos-
est to the deceased also pass away. 

 The conservation of the ashes of the departed in a domestic residence is not permitted. It is not 
permitted to scatter the ashes of the faithful departed in the air, on land, at sea or in some other 
way, nor may they be preserved in mementos, pieces of jewelry or other objects. 

 When the deceased notoriously has requested cremation and the scattering of their ashes for reasons 
contrary to the Christian faith, a Christian funeral must be denied to that person according to the norms of 
the law. 

 
While nothing in the instruction is new, some of its points may not have been known or may raise questions 
or concerns.  If you should have any questions about the document, or the practice of cremation, please feel 
free to contact me. 
 
God’s peace…………………………………………………………………………….……... 



REMEMBER TO PRAY FOR THE SICK  
AND THEIR CAREGIVERS... 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

COUNTERS 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Counters for Monday, Jan. 16th …………..”C” Team 

MONDAY   The Baptism of the Lord     JAN. 9 
   6:30 p.m.  Sharon Kaucic 
 
TUESDAY   Weekday                             JAN. 10   
   8:15 a.m.  SJOC Parish Family 

 
WEDNESDAY  Weekday                             JAN. 11 
   
THURSDAY  Weekday                             JAN. 12 
  6:30 p.m.   Tom Debbs 
  
FRIDAY  Weekday                             JAN. 13                                           
  8:15 a.m.  Marie Ross 
           
SATURDAY Weekday                             JAN. 14  
   4:00 p.m. Joan Butler 
 
SUNDAY   Second Sunday in             JAN. 15 
  Ordinary Time 
   9:00 a.m.    Frank & Anne Sims & Family 
 11:00 a.m. George Lesefky 

Richmond Hts. Hospital-Wed. Jan. 11th………..Rich 
Grande Pointe-Sunday, Jan. 15th……………….Matt 

MINISTERS SCHEDULE —JANUARY 14-15, 2017 

MASS PRESIDER GREETERS LECTOR 1 LECTOR 2 EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS SERVERS 

Sat.  
4:00pm 

Fr. Timothy K. Brindo 
J. Buda 

D. Abreo S. Thomas- 
     Greaves 

C. Barni, K. Brown, F. Buda,  
P. Kiikka, M. Malta, J. Oberle,  
J. Page, S. Ruggeri 

K. Brokamp 

Sun. 
9:00am 

Fr. Sal H. Drozin 
C. Hainrihar 

D. DiMare D. Wagner T. Davisson, R. Lammermeier,  
P. Mastrangelo, M. Proctor,  
R. Tepley, J. Volk, R. Volk,  
M. Wagner 

A. Somich 

Sun. 
11:00am 

Fr. Sal D.Apanasewicz 
R.Apanasewicz 

K. Musarra J. Solpa J. Berquist, C. Cinkole, E. Dulaney, 
D. Hocevar, J. Hocevar,  
J. Matlock, D. Rymer, T. Wetzel 

C. Knox 
W. Knox 

Beverley Argento, Ann Barni, Trovatore Briganti, 
Noella Burrows, Jane DePalma,  

David DeProspero, Deacon Charles Doerpers,  
Lillian Dolenc, Steve Dreyer, Constance Durrah, 

Mary Frain, Ann Grossman, Joe Hocevar,  
Marlene Hoageson, Andrew Jarm, Doris Kowalski, 
Evelyn Kublin, Lucille Kucharski, Daniel Latessa, 

Joan Latessa, Marie Lipold, Joe Matejka,  
Ronald Maxey, Joe Pastore, Anna Pepock,  

Joan Raddell, Martha Rymer, Carole Smigelski, 
Frank Somrack, John Tarmann, John Tousel,  

Marcie Vanek, and Debbie Williams 
Please remember our elderly  

and homebound as well. 

Please notify the Parish Office when a name 
can be removed from this list. 
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ATTENTION LITURGICAL MINISTERS:  It is time 
to prepare the next Liturgical Minister’s Sched-
ule.  The schedule will begin in February, 2017 to 
the end of May.  If you have any special requests or 
would like to make changes in Mass times at which 
you serve etc. Please contact Ben at the parish of-
fice or by email bkoval@saintjohnofthecross.org. by  
January 16, 2017.   Thank You. 

MARRIAGE BANNS 

II.  Clayton Owen & Molly Edelman 

mailto:lradey@saintjohnofthecross.org
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 NEWS AT ST. JOHN OF THE CROSS     

HOME BLESSING KITS AVAILABLE: Many cul-
tures share the special custom of blessing the 
home on the feast of Epiphany, when the wise men 
visit Jesus. This blessing, or “chalking the door”, 
celebrates God’s blessings of our lives and homes. 
Holy water and chalk are used to bless the house 
and mark over the door, and as the chalk fades, the 
blessings sink into the depths of our hearts and 
come alive in our actions.  Thus the home becomes 
a place of God’s blessings! The kits available in the 
gathering area today.  Please take one and prepare 
your home for God in the coming year!  
 
THANK YOU TO ART & ENVIRONMENT:  A sin-
cere thank you to all members of our Art & Environ-
ment committee that did so much to decorate our 
worship space and gathering area for Christmas. 
Your hard work truly made a beautiful difference. 
 
COAT DRIVE: Euclid Life Teen is putting on a 
Coat Drive for the Catholic Worker House in Cleve-
land. There are many homeless who come to CWH 
looking for coats, scarves, gloves and hats to stay 
warm during the Winter season. They are currently 
in desperate need of some gently used Winter 
items, especially coats, to be donated. Please bring 
whatever you are able to offer. There will be a box 
for the coat drive in the back of the Church from 
now until January 15th. Bring any coats you might 
be able to and donate them for this worthy cause.   
 
FR. MEHOK’S SCRIPTURE STUDY will resume 
later this month, watch bulletin for dates. 
 
NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTION: Looking for a New 
Year’s Resolution you can keep?  Something 
meaningful and worthwhile.  Something that can 
make a difference not only in your life but can help 
others?  How about signing up for Online Giving?  It 
is easy, safe and will make your life easier every 
week not needing to look for those little church en-
velopes.  Visit our website or call the parish office 
for more information! 
 
SAVE THE DATE—April 29, 2017: The date is set 
for our 3rd Annual Spring Extravaganza. This 
year will be honoring our own Fr. Mehok.  So 
mark your calendar now because you don’t want to 
miss this very special event and tribute to Fr. Me-
hok. If you would like to be part of the planning 
committee or help out at the event, please contact 
Marilyn Wagner 216- 235-4018. 

GIVING TREE:  
 Dear Parishioners, 
Thank you ever so much for the prayers and gifts for 
the Catholic Ministry to the Incarcerated, The Thea 
Bowman Center, The Saint Aloysius Food Bank, 
Birthright, Rose Mary Center, Padre Tomas, The 
Legion of Mary and fellow parishioners. The Prison 
Mission gave inmates in the Cuyahoga County jail 
paper and a few stamps to write to loved ones. The 
Thea Bowman Center will use the food gift cards all 
year as help for participants at the food bank and the 
gas cards to drive to the Cleveland Food Bank to 
purchase more food. Birthright will give out diapers 
and baby items all year round as women come for 
help. Some of the extra Marc’s gift cards were used 
to buy more diapers. Rose Mary Center now has all 
the children and adults living in group homes rather 
than at the Center. We provided a gift for each ten-
ant ages 9 through 67.The wrapped gifts were pre-
sented at Christmas. The extra Target and Marc’s 
gift cards were used to buy twin size blankets, 
socks, and gloves which are needed all year round. 
The money for Padre Tomas will go to continue 
building the community center at Sacred Heart Par-
ish. The Saint John of the Cross Legion of Mary de-
livered gifts to older adults in nursing homes. Fellow 
parishioners received $50 and $100 grocery store 
gift cards depending on the size of the family. Five 
families were helped.  Saint Aloysius volunteers dis-
tributed the sweatshirts and games at the Food 
Bank that the parish runs. We are sure there were 
many smiles this Christmas. As it has been for 
many, many years the Giving Tree was a huge suc-
cess thanks to all of you! Please continue to keep all 
in your prayers. What a wonderful way to end our 
Year of Mercy. “And may the Lord cause you to in-
crease and abound in love for one another, and for 
all people just as we also do for you” 1 Thessaloni-
ans 3:12. 
Peace to all……………….The Social Justice Ministry 
 
 

PASTA DINNER—SAVE THE DATE; 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 18TH: 
Serving 5:00pm-7:00pm. 
Tickets will be $10.00, and children 
under ten eat free. All you can eat au-

thentic sauce, meatballs and sausage, salad, and 
bread and butter. Dessert with coffee and soft 
drinks. Please plan to come and re-connect with fel-

low parishioners. 
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Our Mission 
 

We are the Catholic Community of 
St. John of the Cross, established in 2009.  
Uniting the people of God as one family,  
we are rooted in, and empowered by, our  

sacramental life  and Eucharistic celebrations. 
Living as disciples of Jesus Christ,  

we recognize our God given potential and  
challenge one another to share our giftedness,  

embrace our diversity, and engage in  
social outreach, service and education. 

 In doing so, we seek to extend the reign of God  
in Euclid and the wider community. 

FAMILY PERSPECTIVES  
Herod was frightened of Jesus. He feared Jesus 

would replace him and he would lose control.  
In families fear appears when we are threatened by 

what is out of our control. We fret but it does no 
good. Give these situations to the Lord and let Him 

lead us like He led the Magi.  

SS. ROBERT & WILLIAM SCHOOL: 
Meet Mr. Kyle Lorek.  Mr. Lorek teaches music to 
the students in Grades 3-8. He also directs the Chil-
dren’s Choir. Here is his mission: 
The mission of my classroom is to give each stu-
dent the opportunity to learn music through critical 
thinking skills, problem-solving, and application of 
knowledge. My classroom will be a sage and loving 
learning environment where each and every student 
can grow and flourish in new and exciting ways.  I 
teach music because it is a universal language that 
not only brings people together, but helps people of 
different cultures and backgrounds to understand 
and learn to love each other. Each student will be 
able to comfortably express themselves through the 
gift of music without judgement or scorn. The two 
main gifts that I will offer in my classroom are the 
knowledge of music and the love of Jesus Christ. 
Jesus was the most important teacher and was an 
effective teacher because of His love for all of His 
students and disciples. I want students to feel this 
love and compassion in the classroom and share it 
not only in the school, but with the world. I am 
hopeful that through the gift of music and the love of 
Christ, each student will find a way to grow in wis-
dom, knowledge, and a way to love others as Jesus 
taught us. 

SRW OPEN HOUSE: Experience first-hand the 
awesome learning and growing going on daily at 
Ss. Robert and William Catholic School! Stop by the 
school during Catholic Schools’ Week Open House 
Sunday, January 29, 2017 from 12:30pm – 2:00pm. 
Tour the school, visit classrooms, meet the teach-
ers and staff, see awesome displays of our stu-
dents’ creations and learn about our unique pro-
gram. All parishioners, families, friends and neigh-
bors are welcome. We love to show off the wonder-
ful things happening at SRW! 
 
 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST: The St. John of the 
Cross Knights of Columbus is hosting our third an-
nual pancake breakfast this January 22, be-
tween 9:00 a.m. and 12:30 p.m., to raise money for 
Euclid Life Teen to travel to Washington D.C. for 
the March for Life.  The March for Life is an annual 
event held on the anniversary of the Supreme 
Court’s Roe v. Wade decision on January 22, 
1973.  Members of our parish (not just youth) have 
regularly participated in this public demonstration 
on behalf of life for the unborn.  Make plans to enjoy 
pancakes (including blueberry and chocolate chip), 
sausage, bacon, and eggs for a most worthy 
cause.  As usual, there is no charge.  Donations will 
be accepted with the proceeds to be given to Euclid 
Life Teen to help offset the cost of the trip.  
 
 
CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE: SJOC Men's 
Prayer Group would ask all men to save the date 
of Saturday, March 25th, 2017, for a Men's confer-
ence at Holiday Inn Rockside. More details to 
come.... 
 
 
2017 MASS FOR LIFE - Sunday, January 22, 2017 
at 10:30 a.m. Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist  
to observe a Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection 
of Unborn Children, remembering the anniversary 
of the Roe vs. Wade Supreme Court decision. Indi-
viduals, schools and parish groups are encouraged 
to join us and to stay after Mass to participate in a 
Rosary for Life. Be sure to spread the word across 
social media by using #Mass4LifeCLE on facebook, 
twitter, and instagram!  
Visit https://mass4lifecle2017.eventbrite.com or call 
216.334.2965 for more information and to register 
your group. 

 NEWS FROM OUR NEIGHBORS   



YOUR FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
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Last Week’s Giving…………………………$5,153.00 

Last Week’s Online Giving..…….………...…$633.00 

Last Week’s Maintenance Giving…………$1,044.00 

Last Week’s Online Maintenance Giving...…$549.50 

Total…………………….…………..……..…$7,379.50 

Solemnity of Mary………………………....$1,587.00 

Christmas Collection…………………....$18,594.75 

 
God bless you for your generosity.   

Your support is needed and greatly appreciated. 

 

 
WEEK OF JANUARY 8TH 

 
            MONDAY-JANUARY 9th 
 7:00pm Social Justice (MR2) 
 7:00pm KofC Meeting (PC) 
 
 TUESDAY-JANUARY 10th 
 7:00pm Legion of Mary (MR2) 
 
 WEDNESDAY-JANUARY 11th 
 7:00pm Prayer Shawl Ministry (MR2) 
 7:00pm Women in Faith (SHR) 
 7:00pm Adult Ensemble (C) 
 
 THURSDAY-JANUARY 12th 
 6:30pm Bingo Team #3 (G) 
 7:00pm Evangelization (SHR) 
  
 FRIDAY-JANUARY 13th 
 8:00pm AA Meeting (Rm. 6) 
  
 SATURDAY-JANUARY 14th 
 Donut Weekend 
 7:00am Men’s Prayer Group (Rm.6) 
  
 SUNDAY-JANUARY 15th 
 Donut Weekend 
 9:30am PSR (PC) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

C-Church 
MR2-Meeting Room #2 
SHR-Sacred Heart Room 
P-Parish Office 
PG-Parish Grounds 
G-Gym               
PC-Parish Community Center   
PCB-Parish Community Basement 
Rm. 6 in Parish Community Center 
SRW-Ss. Robert and William 

PARISH SCHEDULE                   
                      

Pledge Progress 
                     

310 responses 
           

 

Annual Pledge Increase  $32,844. 

************************************************************ 
 
2016 Contribution statements will not be mailed 
out this year unless requested.  Please fill out the 
form below and drop the form off either at the parish 
office, green drop off box or in the collection basket.  
All statements requested will be mailed out before 
the end of January. 
Name____________________________________ 

Address__________________________________ 


